M I N U T E S
IYNF Presidium meeting
13th of December 2016
20:00 – 22:00
Approved 11th May 2018

Present: Ana Teresa Santos, Sabine Baumgarten, Tilo Podstatny-Scharf, Thomas Gits, Esther Vallado 

	Points to be discussed/decided:
	Conclusions/Decisions

	1 Approval of official minutes 
	Minutes from the Presidium Skype meeting from 6th December 2016 were approved.
Minutes from November Presidium Physical Meeting in Prague still need to be worked on, Ana Teresa proposes to work on them on googledocs.

	2. SG report
	WorkPlan 2017 from EYF was approved, with all 3 activities, although they cut the grant from 49.257 EUR to 45.000. Project Management at the Secretariat will be reviewed in a staff meeting in January.

	3. NFI updates and further steps
	Sabine had a meeting with Barbora Nechanicka where Barbora expressed that she expected the payment from NF before 30th December. She wrote an email to Andrea Lichtener and received the answer that it will be around 28,800 EUR for 2016 (13,5%); they are waiting for final contributions from members to know the final number. NFI will make the transfer in January but give a receipt to IYNF of an approximate amount still for this year. Barbora doesn´t agree with this procedure and for the future suggests that IYNF receives part of the money during the year (not all at the end). Sabine calculates that NFI contribution to IYNF may be 16,800 EUR for the next year, after the withdrawal of 100,000 EUR from NF Austria. Barbora and Sabine will ask for formal clarification of this; it's not possible that a member (NF Austria) decides by itself to cut down on its own membership fees. Sabine proposes to write an official letter to NFI to tell them how much this affects the youth. Bara needs the receipt of NFI contribution before the end of next week. The reason for NFI not being able to make the transfer this year is because they don´t have liquidity yet. In January the presidium needs to have a Skype meeting just on NFI. Tilo proposed that we tell NFI that we need 30,000 minimum per year, no matter their membership fees. IYNF used to have 15%. Of NFI budget. This percentage is a decision of the board of NFI. Brainstorming possible next steps: Create a motion on the council? Ask Lars to push for it? We don´t know where this new percentage comes from. We should see IYNF as an organisation which can work without this money, even if it means changing a lot (see YEE).

	4.  Andrea’s (EVS) recognition on the work with Borderland exhibition
	Andrea did a great job with the exhibition. Esther thinks he should receive a thank you present. Every Presidium member to answer to Andrea´s email. Esther will ask Marion for advice about what we should get him as appreciation gift.

	5. Direct communication of Network Coordinator (NC)
	In the Minutes of Presidium Physical Meeting November in Prague, there is a section about communication between Presidium and Secretariat and the basic rule is that the SG is the link between them, and the exception is direct communication between presidium and another member of the office. On point 5 there are too many exceptions for NC case. The outcome of this discussion is that Presidium can communicate directly with Henrique, but Henrique should go through Esther before talking to the Presidium directly and she can decide if he communicates directly or through her. 
Side discussion on the role and tasks of Henrique as NC at the office: Tilo questions the need of having a courier every second week. Esther to ask Henrique for statistics on clicks on the courier. Our social media strategy is a bit "random": we are everywhere (Instagram, Twitter, Medium blog, Facebook...). We have to re-define Henrique´s tasks. Sabine proposes that Henrique´s task re-definition and social media strategy supervision should be managed at office level, not on the Presidium. Agreement on this.

	6. Olga's project proposal (YE Green Cycles, for Feb deadline)
	Olga has presented a proposal to the presidium of IYNF by e-mail on the 6th December. The project would be applied through IYNF, which doesn’t fit the way in which IYNF is used to work. As an example, Get Started this year was happening in cooperation with IYNF, but logistics where taken care of by the local hosts Naturkultur. 
Sabine proposes that we help Olga find a promoting organisation within our members and IYNF would be partner. It’s not realistic that IYNF supports every project that results from the Planning Weeks. Thomas proposes that we include Sarka as the office person for this project. If she likes the project idea, we could propose Sarka to support the office with 50% and support Olga with this project the other 50%. Of her DPP contract.
It’s made clear that IYNF should only support Olga´s project if it doesn´t put more work on the office. Thomas will contact Sarka tomorrow to ask her (with Esther on cc.) and then we see how to proceed communication with Olga.
Side note: the topic of the year shouldn´t limit people who want to present their projects. 

	9. Next Presidium Skype meeting
	05.01.2017 at 18:00 pm CET -  Ana Teresa, Thomas, Sabine and Esther OK, Tilo will confirm later






